
HNRH/KDS January Update 2022

Dear Parents/Guardians,

As we move back toward in person learning we wanted to share a few items. The online
learning went well over the last week.

Our building is in a good state with some extra touch up and cleaning while students were away.
All systems are operational and running smoothly.

As students return to in person learning on Monday, we want to remind students of a few
processes. Before the Holiday break we had moved into some enhanced Covid measures and
we will continue with these. Students will move directly to their homerooms in Elementary
upon arrival. Our grades 7-12 students will move directly to their 1st period class. Our
procedures for break and recess will remain the same with cohorting and assigned spaces as
before. Students were accustomed to this practice before the break and this will continue. We
will reduce the number of students in hallways and ask for students to not congregate with
others outside of their consistent class groupings. We will also continue to follow provincial
mask protocols and social distancing. As before, hand sanitizer will be provided and students
are reminded to use it frequently. Finally, a reminder to everyone that if you are feeling sick as
per the directive from Public Health stay home.

For specific procedures related to covid protocols please refer to the documents on the Public
Health website or 811. Schools will not be doing contact tracing based on the provincial
guidelines.

Transportation changes- A separate note will be coming out regarding some transportation
changes. Please be aware of these changes as they do affect bus timing and some runs. Also,
keep in mind that transportation changes can occur as a result of many factors including staffing
levels, weather, and mechanical breakdowns. These are communicated in as timely a manner
as possible through transportation.

Grade 9-12 Culminating Assessments- As we near the end of Semester 1, culminating
assessments occur in courses as assigned by the course teacher. Teachers will communicate
with students regarding their assessment and schedule.  Semester 2 will start on January 31



Finally, we look forward to having our students back in person and continuing their studies. We
wish everyone a successful 2022.

Truly,

Mark Peveril
HNRH/KDS


